









## **Lunsford Primary School**

4 September 2020

Dear Parents/ carers.

Welcome back everyone. I will send out a more comprehensive newsletter at the end of next week but I wanted to write to everyone and say it has truly been wonderful to see all the children. It has been lovely to hear the children's news and to have them back in the classroom and being with their friends again.

Of course, the safety of the children is of paramount importance and a lot of hard work and preparation has gone into having them all back with new routines and new procedures. Thank you for your support with this and can I please remind and encourage parents to adhere to social distancing recommendations on the school site as well as those families that have more than one sibling in different phase groups to ensure they stay with you at all times during drop off and pick up. We have to remain vigilant and we have to all work together and I appreciate everything you as parents and carers have done and continue to do.

I understand that the staggered drop off and pick up times means that Swallow Road, pathways, and other nearby roads are getting very congested especially near our school and Brookfield School. While the majority of families do walk which we actively encourage if you do have to park near the school please park safely and with due consideration to the local residents. I will be meeting with Brookfield next week to discuss these arrangements as well as traffic and parking issues to ensure we keep all our children safe.

Have a restful weekend and we look forward to seeing everyone on Monday.

Kind regards

Mr Anscombe

Headteacher

Headteacher Mr G Anscombe BA (Hons) PGCE NPQH

Lunsford Primary School, Swallow Road, Larkfield, Aylesford, Kent ME20 6PY Tel: 01732 843352

Website: www.lunsford.kent.sch.uk E-mail: office@lunsford.kent.sch.uk